

CITY OF PITTSBURGH

Department of Public Safety Bureau of Police

Luke Ravenstahl, Mayor & Nathan E. Harper, Chief

May 2, 2011

Rivers Casino George F. Matta II 777 Casino Drive Pittsburgh, PA 15212

Dear Mr. Matta,

It has been the pleasure of the Pittsburgh Bureau of Police to work with the staff of the Rivers Casino. Since the opening of the Casino on the North Shore we have built a successful working relationship with the security staff as well as the Pennsylvania State Police at the facility.

Year to date the Bureau of Police (Zone 1) has realized a decrease of -17% in Part I Crimes on the North Side which is inclusine of the North Shore from March 2010 - March 2011. YTD 2010 - YTD 2011 we have realized a -2% decrease overall in Part I Crimes on the North Side. The Bureau has not realized any adverse criminal complaints/activity in our jurisdictional area at the Casino or the North Shore community..

The Casino has increased the visitation to the North Shore community and we will continue to maintain this community as a safe and enjoyable environment.

Sincerely, Vathan C. Hurph

Nathan E. Harper Chief of Police